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2021-011A with Volkert, Inc. for Additional Construction Inspection Services needed for the 

Murrow Boulevard Bridge Repairs Project (EL-5101DR) 

 

Council Priority: Place an ‘x’ in the box. 

☒Safest City           ☐Most Skilled Workforce   

☐Easiest Place to Do Business       ☐Most Connected City 

☐Youth Sports Capital          ☐Hub of Recreation and Entertainment 

☐Abundance of Attainable Housing       ☐Other/Admin Briefly Explain 3 word maximum  

 

Council District: 3 

 

Public Hearing: No 

Advertising Date/By: N/A 

Contact 1 and Phone: Hanna Cockburn, Ext. 4368 

Contact 2 and Phone: Jason Geary, Ext. 2302  

 

PURPOSE:  

City Council approval is requested for a change order to Contract 2021-011A (ID: 11617) for 

CEI services that oversees the Murrow Boulevard Bridge Repairs Project.  This change order for 

$120,000 is to provide additional construction inspection services that were not included in the 

original contract, and provide the additional funds needed to close out this contract. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

This project includes federal/state funding and is subject to the U.S. Department of 

Transportation Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) program. The M/WBE Program Plan 

expressly states, “...the following categories of contracts shall be excluded from the scope and 

application of this Program Plan: (a) Contracts that are subject to the U.S. Department of 

Transportation Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program and Airport Concessions 

Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program as set forth in 49 CFR Parts 23 and 26 or any 

successor regulations or legislation.” 

 

This contract includes providing construction inspections services for Murrow Boulevard bridge 

repairs, which is being repaired as part of the Murrow Boulevard Bridge Repairs Project, Contract 
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2021-011.  As the contractor has experienced material and installation delays, the CEI services 

must be extended to provide inspections to this continued.  This is the reason for the need of this 

change order. 

Our on-call Consultant Engineering Inspections (CEI) professional services firms were considered 

for this project. Prime consideration was given to their past experience and performance with 

projects involving bridge inspections work.  As a result of the analysis by the Engineering & 

Inspections Departments, Volkert, Inc. was selected for the project.  

The U.S. Department of Transportation DBE program does not stipulate goal-setting for 

professional services; therefore, no goals were set for this project.  

This contract was originally approved on June 2, 2023, in the amount of $188,850 with Volkert, 

Inc.  This change order for $120,000 increases the total contract award to $308,850.  

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

Funds for this change order will come from the Transportation Department’s Street and Sidewalk 

Capital Project Fund account #401-45-4599019.6014 in the amount of $120,000.   

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

#401-45-4599019.6014 $120,000 Street and Sidewalk Capital Project Fund   

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

The Engineering & Inspections and Transportation Departments recommend that City Council 

approve this change order for $120,000 for Contract 2021-011A with Volkert, Inc. 


